Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th September 2016 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  I Jones, S Fielding, B Ayton, G Robinson, M Wild, S MacDonald and R Hauxwell.
[bookmark: _GoBack]District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were four members of the public present.
Two members of the WI were present and offered to raise funds towards the upkeep of the village hall which is in need of work.  Although the hall is owned by the church it is used by a lot of village groups who could get involved.  The building is listed so English Heritage and other grant providers may be interested.  Councillor Jones said that it would need a hardworking committee who were able to put in the time and commitment for this to work.  Councillor Fielding explained that for funding a costed plan would need to be drawn up.
5304	Simon Herberts, Operations Manager from RDS attended to answer questions about the noise concerns.  He explained that hopefully over the last couple of months things have got better.  The company has spent £21,000 to resolve this putting in additional hook ups so that vehicles will be able to be hooked up to alleviate the noise.  They have their own fuel tank on site and have had this soundproofed.  He was unaware of the problems with radios and throwing items into crates possibly empties.  As far as he is aware drivers do not use the road with a weight limit and asked for registrations to be reported if any are seen so that he identify the drivers. Concerns regarding drivers using mobile phones were made and again he asked for them to be reported so that the issue could be addressed.  The District Council are also still monitoring the situation.
5305	Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor M Long.
5306 	Delaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillors S Fielding and P Blagg for the planning application and B Ayton for the Newsletter.
5307	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 12th July 2016
Councillor Robinson proposed they be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Fielding.
5308	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Neighbourhood Plan - Councillor Mrs MacDonald reported that there have been a few tweaks to the Plan which has now been sent to the planning committee  it will then go to referendum.

Woodlands - There was nothing further to report.
Overgrown areas and gate repairs - The clerk reported that the lleylandii had been removed although Councillor Blagg said that more had been left on the opposite side of the road. Councillor Pressley said the new gate has been ordered.  Overhanging trees on the pathway to A57 were reported and rubbish is again in the grot spot.  The clerk was asked to ask David Gower to clear this.  The Chairman will speak to Mark regarding the lleylandi and will look where a tree was reported to have been taken down.  Councillor Robinson reported that the bridge on Shireoaks Road and Spring Lane from the ford have overgrowth, the clerk was asked to write to Highways to ask for this to be cleared.  There is an area over the river where the grass tapers which is overgrown, it was agreed for Mark to be asked to tidy, Councillor Robinson agreed to meet with Mark to discuss this.
Cricket ground - The District Council wrote to the owner who failed to reply by the due date so the enforcement can now be taken.  Details of groups wanting to use the ground are needed and if no-one in the village comes forward it will go to Bassetlaw.  The clerk was asked to write to Mark Baker to see if he would be interested in reforming the cricket team.  A notice had been seen about a bowling club reforming, Councillor Ayton to pass details to the clerk so she can contact them.  The details will be forwarded to Fiona Dunning at planning.
RDS Noise -  This had previously been discussed.
Street signs - The clerk had been asked to send in a signed agreement form for the funding and this was completed by the Chairman.  The drawing of the sign received was passed to councillors who unanimously agreed to accept this and for it to be ordered.
Blocked Drains - The clerk reported that as far as she is aware these all now have been dealt with.  Councillor Wild will check if the drain reported to Severn Trent has been sorted.
Best kept village competition - Unfortunately Shireoaks did not win their category.  It was agreed to add this to the diary in March next year so that people  can be reminded in time.  Councillor Hauxwell suggested that may be the brownies could be involved next year.  The clerk was asked to request a copy of the results report.
Church Clock - This is due to be looked at and serviced in the next few days.  The clerk was asked to give Councillor Ayrton and Councillor MacDonalds details to them so that they can arrange to collect the key and if the repair is under £100 for it to be done at the time.
Station car park - Councillor Jones had discussed the blocks being removed with the owner of the land who explained that Network rail had removed them.  It was agreed to wait until we hear anything further.
Fireworks - Councillor MacDonald asked if the council was going to make their donation again.  Rhodesia Parish Council have agreed to donate £500 again and asked for details of the next meeting, Councillor Pressley agreed to let them know.  Councillor MacDonald went through the budget for the fireworks explaining that this year we need more toilets and an extra ambulance.  Items have been donated and it was agreed the Chairman should sign the letter for the use of the field.  The lottery licence will cost £40 and Councillor Hauxwell agreed to ask the carnival committee if they would contribute.
Carnival - There was nothing further to report there should be an update for the next meeting.

Play Areas - Councillor Pressley reported that there has been a District Council meeting regarding Monks Way.
Devolution - The joint meeting with Rhodesia Parish Council  took place although Councillor Robinson had not realised the side entrance was being used as there was no sign.  Devolution papers have now been submitted to the Secretary of State.
5309	Planning
New Applications
16/00968/OUT Wood End Farm and land Coach Road, Shireoaks - Outline planning with some matters reserved (Access) for a Residential Development for the Demolition of Existing Farm Buildings and erect 73 dwellings and Construction of new access - Councillors agreed that they needed more time to look at this application and asked the clerk to request a further week for the comments to be submitted and that an extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council be arranged for next Monday.
Decisions
16/00724AGR - Erect Timber Frame Agricultural Building for Storage - Hudson Farm - not permitted development.
16/00737 - 53 Shireoaks Common - rear extension - approved.
5310	New Business
a) D Gower holiday - David will be away for a week from 23rd September.
b) Shireoak Newsletter
This has been sent out thanks to Nick.
Training - A courses for new councillors is being held on 12th October and Playground Inspection Training is also being arranged for January.
c) Shale Wealth Fund Government Consultation - A consultation document had been circulated and comments have to be in by 26th October.  Councillor Wild has been discussing the seismic survey with Woodside.  Councillor Fielding said that when permission is sought from landowners there is an obligation to inform the County Council as the Minerals Authority and as yet nobody has put in a pre-application or a formal planning consent.  Councillor Wild suggested that a speaker be invited to the November meeting and this was agreed.
5311	Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that there will be changes to the trains from Shireoaks to Sheffield.  
5312  Finance
The Audit papers have been returned.
	

	 Balanced to statements as at 30.08.16
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£15,742.76

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£25,078.53

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	CPRE
	1572
	6.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	precept
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	swhl
	
	
	1594
	
	320.00

	
	D Gower
	
	1595
	
	399.60

	
	M Welch
	
	1596
	
	267.72

	
	Lottery Licence
	
	1597
	
	40.00

	
	Grant Thornton
	
	1598
	
	240.00

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1599
	
	68.40

	
	
	
	
	
	
	                          1,335.72 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£14,401.04

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,444.92

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	£23,736.81

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Of which Woodlands balance is
	£12,956.00

	
	
	
	of which Firework balance is
	£929.52

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	£9,851.29

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5313	Correspondence
Tackling Fraud in Nottinghamshire - an invitation has been received for 27th September.
Letter from Linda Davies - Linda is writing a book and wanted to know who the copyright for Bygone Shireoaks belongs to.  Councillor Ayton is the contact.
5314	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
It was felt that the hedge in the village garden has been cut like a hedge and not pruned.
5315	Date of next meeting
Extraordinary Meeting  Monday 19th September
Tuesday 11th October
The meeting closed at 9.20p.m.
